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Hello,
 
Thank you for the opportunity to respond to this request for stakeholder feedback on the Energy
Workforce Equity Database.  This is a commendable effort, and as someone who has spent several
years conducting research on energy-related workforce development, I think the outlined approach is
solid.
 
One detail that might be extremely useful is having a deeper understanding of the key skills required
to successfully perform in a given occupation.  I recognize that this is a bullet point of interest within
the Equity Eligible Persons piece of the database.  O*NET, sponsored by the U.S. Department of
Labor, is an incredibly powerful tool that might come in handy here (see: onetonline.org).  For each
occupation, one can learn about the knowledge, skills, abilities, and many other variables needed to
succeed in a job (see, for instance, the details for “Solar Photovoltaic Installers” here:
https://www.onetonline.org/link/summary/47-2231.00).  Here is one of my own write-ups of how to
tangibly use these data, if it is helpful: https://closup.umich.edu/sites/closup/files/uploads/repi/REPI-
Michaud.pdf. 
 
Anyway, having additional transparency and specificity on the key skills needed for each job would
be useful to job seekers, and would not be incredibly hard to operationalize if using the O*NET
website in a proper and efficient manner. 
 
Best,
 
Gilbert
 
--
Gilbert Michaud, PhD
Assistant Professor  
School of Environmental Sustainability 
Loyola University Chicago 
(773) 508-7986
gmichaud@luc.edu  
See research group website
 

 
 
 

mailto:gmichaud@luc.edu
mailto:IPA.Solar@illinois.gov
https://secure-web.cisco.com/1yMy6N7UmzB0arICVtiKJoHshy9am_csN4eXNF77-Yujucr6Tpk1uK7jzSBW1pQvv921pzbFw9cFaYyzZWBLzhhonlLkYgHEFJ9pgENNZz8cbieUNLpUeIUkEA4P016LVL3BzkCRE8xPLU2gEHiGuoXr4KdzoKHMl1QDvdbg0_RhyeWZtQiIUCIyGgxE6S5Eu6lnzXeaezYdYJeZJFWYpjLbscyyHn2StLeioIPPwdRcrgZO8l21vUnBF6cYY-zZpKwiNyiEIt5VJS0jo98mR8cELgOV036T_t5F2k7rD8SNrYIUV87nSPTuRDzt3mejnKw6N9FsrUc4ni3B-nuEi2XXUAQQZabQELODbBZADhWRkfgGyW3H7PdksKYl-340PiWLxuA2phJqivM8BHzA6635XooinrHLQYtgsIz3yJFQ/https%3A%2F%2Fwww.onetonline.org%2Flink%2Fsummary%2F47-2231.00
https://secure-web.cisco.com/1wLbTR0bS0wyOc4Z8rP3ej8DoVWtjknVIS-5ufLyIvvl4Davo-MJLZFNZhB2x7gFqjd-auVkiDr4MivtpU_8bJxiXc_B-V8Kcmpl7lbp2ZhxCozTaJiK5lizzEuv8H58Bp1_mjKE9y2kXuYz6uQhZkiQiMFEAXHnXptbBdYxD7fPFBv4cp4zjHTC7kPRcuPeAUpMw0Ukf3drrkTr8W2lt9XmqIsSEB-sp2VI_LqBxcmz_ZOf5mTT10yUhy9RzswDUVY7J4MB64fmW6xJhj2Z6B6PdZwDCsOJEXz12Ai8c9cZOsJHrMrTahJHrcxwN-4aGf4A27fFuyT-uLwkLSgHVvb0INbH-b7FIm51LnzQG8qsRvwT-zuS1ftV8CjRvTWYauxmSrzY6KwzzFKErg_W3_iuQWxtqQ_SwzOok03if-0o/https%3A%2F%2Fclosup.umich.edu%2Fsites%2Fclosup%2Ffiles%2Fuploads%2Frepi%2FREPI-Michaud.pdf
https://secure-web.cisco.com/1wLbTR0bS0wyOc4Z8rP3ej8DoVWtjknVIS-5ufLyIvvl4Davo-MJLZFNZhB2x7gFqjd-auVkiDr4MivtpU_8bJxiXc_B-V8Kcmpl7lbp2ZhxCozTaJiK5lizzEuv8H58Bp1_mjKE9y2kXuYz6uQhZkiQiMFEAXHnXptbBdYxD7fPFBv4cp4zjHTC7kPRcuPeAUpMw0Ukf3drrkTr8W2lt9XmqIsSEB-sp2VI_LqBxcmz_ZOf5mTT10yUhy9RzswDUVY7J4MB64fmW6xJhj2Z6B6PdZwDCsOJEXz12Ai8c9cZOsJHrMrTahJHrcxwN-4aGf4A27fFuyT-uLwkLSgHVvb0INbH-b7FIm51LnzQG8qsRvwT-zuS1ftV8CjRvTWYauxmSrzY6KwzzFKErg_W3_iuQWxtqQ_SwzOok03if-0o/https%3A%2F%2Fclosup.umich.edu%2Fsites%2Fclosup%2Ffiles%2Fuploads%2Frepi%2FREPI-Michaud.pdf
mailto:gmichaud@luc.edu
https://www.michaudenergypolicyresearchgroup.com/

